
 

March 5, 2013 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Pat Apple, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Utilities 

Statehouse, Room 224-E 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Apple: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 154 by Senate Committee on Utilities 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 154 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 SB 154 would amend the expiration date of net excess customer-generator credits.  When 

a customer-generator generates electricity in excess of monthly consumption, any net excess 

generation credit remaining in the customer’s account would expire after 12 months on 

whichever of the following dates is chosen by the customer:  March 31, September 30, or 

December 31.  A customer could elect to change the expiration date of his or her net excess 

generation credit by notifying the utility in writing at least 60 days prior to the current expiration 

date. 

 

 Passage of SB 154 would have no fiscal effect on the Kansas Corporation Commission. 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

 

cc: Tom Day, KCC  


